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THE NEW OMB SUPER 
CIRCULAR 
The federal Office of Management and Budget (OMB) released the Super Circular (AKA 
Omni Circular) on December 26, 2013. If you are not aware of it, it may be because its 
provisions were not required until December 26, 2014. This briefing report goes through 
the most significant regulations and their effect on recipients of federal awards, which 
include grants, cooperative agreements and other agreements for federal assistance. 

The Super Circular’s primary objectives include: eliminating duplicative and conflicting 
guidance (it consolidates eight separate regulations into one); focusing on performance 
over compliance for accountability; encouraging efficient use of information technology 
and shared services; providing for consistent and transparent treatment of costs; limiting 
allowable costs to make best use of federal resources; encouraging non-federal entities 
to have family-friendly policies; strengthening oversight; targeting audit requirements on 
risk of waste, fraud and abuse (78 Fed. Reg. 78590, 78590–94). 

The Super Circular’s audit requirements (see below) apply to all federal awards. 
However, certain federal programs are exempted from a number of the Super Circular’s 
other requirements. For example, except for the requirement to provide public notice of 
federal financial assistance program, Subpart C (Pre-Federal Award Requirements and 
Contents of Federal Awards) does not apply to:  

§ Entitlement programs such as Medicaid and Temporary Assistance for Needy 
Families (TANF) 

§ Entitlement awards under the Commodity Assistance, Summer Food Service 
Program for Children, and the Child and Adult Care Food Program 

§ Non-discretionary awards under the Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for 
Women Infants and Children (WIC), the Emergency Food Assistance Programs, 
and the Commodity Supplemental Food Program (2 C.F.R. § 200.102(e).  
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What follows are the biggest changes that you should be aware of: 

Evaluating grant requests 

The Super Circular includes a framework to help federal reviewers analyze the risk of 
awarding federal dollars to applicants in five areas: their financial stability; the quality of 
their management system; their performance history; their audit findings; and the their 
effectiveness in implementing statutory and regulatory requirements. So before you 
consider applying for federal dollars, make sure that you are strong in those areas. Also, 
reviewers cannot use an applicant’s voluntary cost sharing as a factor during the merit 
review. 

Audit requirements 

The Super Circular increases the A-133 audit requirement threshold to $750,000 from 
$500,000. Also, Single Audit Reports will be made available to the public online by the 
Federal Audit Clearinghouse (2 C.F.R. § 200.501). 

Pass-through entity requirements 

The Super Circular now requires that pass-through entities ensure that every subaward 
is clearly identified and includes information about the indirect cost rate that will apply to 
funds the subrecipient receives under the subaward. The federal agency must approve 
the subaward in writing. The pass-through entity is also required to monitor the 
subwardees’ financial and programmatic reports and intervene quickly if it finds a 
deficiency.  

Indirect Cost Rates and Indirect Cost Rate Proposals 

Existing negotiated indirect cost rates will remain in place until they are due to be re-
negotiated with the federal agency that approved that rate. Entities with a negotiated 
indirect cost rate can apply for a one-time extension of up to four years without further 
negotiation. The Super Circular eliminates the concept of “use allowance” for 
depreciation. Entities that receive funds directly from the federal government and that 
have never received a negotiated indirect cost rate may choose to use the 10% de 
minimis indirect cost rate, without having to go through the process of negotiating a rate.  

For subrecipients that have a federally recognized indirect cost rate negotiated with the 
federal government, the pass-through entity must recognize that rate. For subrecipients 
without a negotiated rate, the pass-through entity must generally let the subrecipient 
use an indirect cost rate that is 10% of modified total direct costs (the Super Circular 
calls this rate a “de minimis” indirect cots rate), unless the subrecipient asks to negotiate 
a lower rate.  

Administrative and clerical staff can be charged to the direct costs of the project if the 
position’s services are integral to the project and the individuals can be specifically  
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identified with the project. Computer equipment can be charged as a direct cost if it is 
essential to the project, even if it is not solely dedicated to the project. 

Documentation of compensation for personal services 

The Super Circular provides more flexibility in documenting staff time and effort spent 
on federal grants. However, it does not provide specific guidance about what that 
should look like.  

Change from use allowance to depreciation 

The Super Circular no longer allows organizations to claim a use allowance to recover 
costs associated with the use of buildings, other capital improvements and equipment. 
Now they will be required to switch to the depreciation method to recover such costs. 

 

We hope that this briefing report has helped prepare you for the new requirements that 
you will be required to adhere to as a federal grantee. For an in-depth look at these 
changes, please see the U.S. Office of Management & Budget, Grant Management 
Circulars webpage. 

 


